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 Dates to Remember 
Tuesday 8th September 
McEwen CWA Meeting 
7.30pm @ Stanhope Hall  
Stanhope Bowls Meeting 

Wednesday 9th September 
Stanhope & Dist. Development 

Committee Meeting 
Thursday 10th September 

Lions Club Dinner 
Sunday 13th September 

Monster Garage Sale 
Monday 14th September 

Senior Citizens Exec. Meeting 
Friday 18th September 

School Term 3 ends 
Monday 21 September 

Urban Fire Brigade Meeting 
Wednesday 23rd September 

CFA Ladies Aux. Meeting 
Thursday 24th September 

Lions Club Dinner 
Monday 28th September 

Urban Fire Brigade Training 
Wednesday 30th September 
Men’s Shed Annual General 

Meeting 7pm @ shed 
Friday 2nd October 

RSL Sub-Branch Meeting-2pm 
Sunday 4th October 

Lions Club Monster Auction 
Monday 5th October 
School Term 4 begins 
Tuesday 6th October 

McEwen CWA Meeting 7.30pm 
@ Stanhope Hall 

 

Stanhope Fire Station Officially Opened 
More than one hundred people witnessed the official opening of the  

Stanhope Fire   station last month 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Minister for Emergency  Services, the Hon. Jane Garrett,  

unveiled the plaque at the opening of the new Stanhope Fire station. 
 
Amongst those present were the member for Euroa, Steph Ryan and local        
Campaspe Shire Councillor, Adrian Weston, together with a member of the CFA 
state management committee, Mr Ross Coyle. 
 
The station was opened by the Minister for Emergency Services, The Hon. Jane 
Garrett, who, in her opening speech, praised the efforts of the Stanhope  Brigade 
for their 70 years of continuous service to the  Stanhope District and the support 
the local community has given the brigade during all those years. She said the 
brigade certainly deserved the modern new facilities which cost $510.000.00. 
 
The Operations Manager for District 20 of the CFA, Peter Taylor, was also full of 
praise for the Stanhope brigade, mentioning in particular, the prompt action of the 
brigade in keeping to a minimum of damage, the fire which recently Fonterra       
experienced, which has put the cheese manufacturing plant out of action ever 
since. He said the damage could have been much worse if it had not been for the 
support the Stanhope brigade received from other brigades within the district.  He 
also stressed the need for more females to join the brigade. 
 
The Minister then presented medals to a number of long serving members.      
Brigade captain, Peter Dent, thanked all those who attended and gave mention to 
some of the older brigade members, who are now retired. In particular he      
mentioned Alec Nelson who is about the only surviving member of the original 
brigade. 
 
Long serving members, Len Armstrong and Norm Cheong then cut the 70

th
       

birthday cake to celebrate the opening of the new station. 

STANHOPE FIGHTS FRUIT FLY 
See page 2 for more information on the fight to rid Stanhope of this 
pest.  Pamphlets are available at the Stanhope Business   Centre 

and other shops in Stanhope  

HELP STANHOPE FIGHT FRUIT FLY   - BE INVOLVED - 

mailto:stanhopebc@mcmedia.com.au
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STANHOPE VICTORIA 

Rid your trees of 
fruit fly 

In the past few years Fruit Fly 
has devastated     backyard fruit 
trees throughout Stanhope    
township. 

 
The Stanhope & District Development Committee is     
urging all those, with fruit trees in their backyard, to act 
immediately to rid the district of this pest, which destroys a 
wide variety of fruit and vegetables. 
 
Some useful hints. 
If you do not value your fruit trees, then remove them    
altogether to save your neighbours trees from becoming 
infested. 
 
Always collect any fallen fruit and place it in a sealed black 
plastic bag and leave it in the sun for a few days, then place 
in waste bin. 
 
Purchase fruit fly traps from farm supply stores or nurseries 
and install in trees. Or you can make your own. 
 
The time to act is NOW.  Male fruit flies hatch in     
August and Females in October. 
 
Recipes to catch Fruit Fly. 
Recipe No.1. 
 
To attract Males. 
Take 2 litres of water, 1/2 cup sugar, 1 teaspoon of Vanilla 
Essence, 2 tablespoons of cloudy ammonia.  
Mix. 
 
Pour 2 cups into a 2 litre milk bottle. Cut 2 holes of 1 cent 
size each side of each bottle, 2/3 of the way up between the 
lid and the mixture. 
Do the same with another bottle. Hang in tree.  Repeat 
every 2 weeks. 
 
To attract Females. 
For 2 x 2 litre bottles. 
Take 1 heaped teaspoon of Vegemite, 1/2 cup of hot water, 
1/4 cup of brown sugar, a finely chopped banana peel.  
 
Fill to 1 litre with cold water. Cut 2 small holes near the top 
close to the lid.  
 
Pour half the mixture into each bottle.  Hang in tree.       
Repeat every 2 weeks. 
 
Recipe No. 2. 
Take an empty 2 litre milk bottle with lid on. Add approx. 
1/2 cup of Apple Cider Vinegar and a drop of dish washing 
liquid. 
 
Make a two holes (approx 5 mls diameter) near the top of 
the bottle. Hang at least one of these in each of your fruit 
trees. 
 
Replace mixture every few weeks. 

Post Office 
 
V/Line Agency 
We have just been accredited 
as the V/Line agent for      
Stanhope, taking over from 
Chris & Mary-Ann Shaw.  
Tickets can be purchased, or 
vouchers exchanged for free 
seniors travel, during office 
hours between 9.00am and 
5.00pm Monday to Friday. 
 
Stock Lines 
We are getting new stock in regularly with the 
lead-up to Christmas. Please call in anytime to 
check out our great range including various gift 
lines, books, gift cards and confectionery. 
 
The Post Office is running a special on all iTunes 
gift cards, with 20% off the purchase price        
between 7th to 18th September 2015. 
 

Congratulations 
 

Pastors of Shine Church 

Kerryn and Wal Sinapius 

on the birth of 

Annabelle Mercy on 14th 

July, little sister for Billye 

Stanhope Tennis Club 
The AGM was held last month with a good roll up of 
keen members to discuss the upcoming season.  The 
following people were elected to the executive positions: 
 

 Fleur Nurse President 
 Dillon Poole Vice-President 
 Helen Lavery Secretary 
 Stephen Browne Treasurer 

 
We are hoping for a very promising season with some 
exciting initiatives to help strengthen our club. We will 
be entering a team in Premier 2 (combining with      
Dhurringile Tennis Club) and Goulburn 2 of the      
Goulburn Murray Lawn Tennis Association, while also 
looking to an increase in junior teams, which should see 
plenty of tennis played at Stanhope this season.  We 
would like people to register their interest in playing    
tennis before the end of September. 
 
We will be holding an “Open Night” at the courts on 
Thursday 17th September from 4.30pm for all existing 
and new junior and senior players, or if anyone just 
wants to come and try tennis.  For further information, 
please contact Fleur on 0432 379509, or Stephen on 
0487398982. 
 
We also have a presence on           Facebook, so please 
like us to check out our regular  updates. 
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Tara’s Bargains Opens 
“Tara's Bargains” opened in Stanhope on 

the 9th of August.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

There is a great range of children's underwear, 
some men's and ladies’ clothing and little bits of    
giftware.  A suggestion box is supplied for any ideas 
on stock to get in.  Please come in and have a look 
for yourself! 

Fire Brigade 
Long Service Awards 

Following are those who received long 
service awards at the opening of the new 
fire station. They were presented by the Minister. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Long serving member David Rue being  
presented with his long service medal 

by the minister. 
 

 Lachlan Armstrong - 5 year certificate 
 Grace Blair - 5 year certificate 
 Jack Cockroft - 5 year certificate 
 Amber Robinson - 5 year certificate 
 Nick West - 5 year certificate 
 Simon Harrison - 10 year medal 
 John Lucardie - 15 year medal 
 Peter Dent - 20 year medal 
 David Rue - 20 year medal 
 Robert Armstrong - 35 year medal 
 Wallis (Kelly) Cheong - 45 year medal 

Fire Brigade 
Ladies Auxiliary 

 
 

The brigade has been blessed to have such a 
good Ladies Auxiliary, they play a very important 
part in the brigade makeup.   Over many years this 
small group of women have given the Brigade 
wonderful support. They are regularly fund raising, 
and have financed extra equipment for the         
brigade’, which was not issued by the CFA.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Norm Cheong and Len Armstrong cut  
the 70th Birthday cake 

 
They also do catering for functions and general 
tidying up around the station  They are the ones 
who financed the morning tea at the opening and 
had that lovely 70th Birthday cake made by Shirley 
Armstrong and beautifully decorated by Courtney 
Walsh. Blake Rosenberg was there with his    
camera to snap photos of the many visitors, well 
done Blake. 
 
Stanhope Firemen regularly attend many Fire    
Brigade Competitions held State  wide, both senior 
and junior members competing.  The trophies they 
have won, now fill the display cabinets. 
 
The Stanhope Fire Brigade, which has been in   
existence since 1944, has always been involved 
doing Voluntary Community service.  They have, 
for over 40 years been the organisers of the       
Annual Royal Children’s Hospital Good Friday     
Appeal and during that time have collected well 
over $100,000 for the Appeal.  Each year a        
donation is made to the Yooralla Appeal, and they 
sponsored the Elford Scholarship, which is given 
to a grade six student at the Primary school.  For 
many years they entered a float in the Mardi Gras 
parade and they assist each year to hose out and 
clean the swimming pool for the start of summer. 
 
We say farewell to the old station and with the 
opening of the new station, we wish all who serve 
the brigade a safe and happy future.  
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career with Dookie-Caniambo in 1926 and then played 
with Katamatite in 1927 where they went on to win the 
premiership that year. In 1928 he moved to Stanhope and 
for many years was able to play for Stanhope in the KDFL 
and also play for the very strong Rushworth sides in the 
GVFL, as games were played on Saturday’s and      
Wednesday’s.  He starred in the 1931, 1936 (captain) and 
1938  premiership sides for Stanhope in the KDFL, as 
well as playing in two premierships with Rushworth (1932 
& 1933) during his 4 year stint at Rushworth. Bill was also 
keenly sought after by Rochester who offered him 3 
pounds per game but he was content to stay with his local 
club.   He also played in a  premiership for Cobram in the 
Murray League towards the end of his career. Bill was also 
known as a forward thinker of the rules and systems of 
the game where he put many ideas to the league           
administrators (including the VFL) with many of these 
now in place.  Was one of many of the Buzza family that 
have a long and proud history of farming and sport in the 
Stanhope area.  A genuine star of the game who could 
easily have been Stanhope’s best ever player. 
 
2 – Keith “Snowy” Dunstall – 
V e r y  s p e e d y  a n d  c l e v e r              
centreman / onballer with great 
skills who could read the play     
extremely well and always seemed 
to be in the right position to gather 
the ball. He was a great overhead 
mark and was well known for     
taking a few screamers, and was 
very clean with his ball disposal by 
hand and foot, and always got high 
numbers of possessions.  His     
disposal was very clean and he   
continually fed the ball forward 
making it very easy for the        
Stanhope forwards to be on the receiving end of his 
passes. Snowy was a very consistent player as highlighted 
by the number of votes and awards that he received 
throughout his wonderful career.  He played with        
Stanhope during the 1940’s and 1950’s and also played 
with Girgarre, where he won a McNamara League Medal 
in the KDFL in 1946.  In 1948 he won the GVFL       
Morrison Medal as well as the club best and fairest in the 
same year, as well as winning club best and fairest awards 
in 1954 and 1956.  His last few years were played at       
Girgarre, but Stanhope were very fortunate to have such a 
great player pull on the maroon and gold jumper for many 
years, where many of today’s footballers would be in awe 
of this champion.  A very skilful player and a pleasure to 
watch. 

Stanhope’s Top Ten  
Footballers (part three) 

 
As the excitement continues with “Yabby’s” top ten     
greatest footballers that have played for Stanhope this 
month we highlight numbers 4, 3 and 2.  In the past 2 
months we have seen number 10 – Brenton Gray, 9 – Ian 
McDonald, 8 – Roy Barrett, 7 – Gavin Exell, 6 – Ellis 
Hicks and 5 – Charlie Gustavson. 
 
4 – Hec Downing – Played senior 
footy for Stanhope at age 14 in 1928 
which was a  remarkable effort as 
there was no junior or reserves    
football during this era.  His was a 
baker by trade and after several years 
of brilliant and consistent footy at 
Stanhope he moved to Rosebud for 
work and went on to win a league 
medal with Rosebud in the        
Mornington Peninsula League.  After 
a couple of years at Rosebud he     
returned to Stanhope and immediately made an impact at 
Stanhope once again.  He was a very versatile footballer 
who played full forward, centre half forward and in the 
centre.  He was a left footer who was very tough and had 
great pace with a strong pair of hands.   Hec was an       
important player in the 1931 premiership side as an 18 year 
old and he was also one of the best players in the very 
strong 1944   premiership side.  He signed with Melbourne 
in the VFL who were extremely keen to get him to join 
their list but did not play with them.  Hec was approached 
by Kyabram to play for them and played a few permit 
games with them, and he immediately impressed the     
interleague selectors who picked him to represent the 
GVFL against the strong Ovens & Murray Football League 
where he starred at full forward kicking 4 goals.  He also 
won a club best and fairest at Rushworth (Colliver Cup) in 
1937.  Towards the end of his career he moved to Boolarra 
where he purchased the local bakery and played a few 
games with them before retiring, and then assisted them 
for many years as a club trainer.   Hec was a great clubman 
who followed the fortunes of Stanhope for many years 
after he moved away, and was a cousin to another very   
talented Stanhope footballer – Aub Downing.  He regularly 
returned to Stanhope to catch up with many of his old 
mates including Banjo Pattison, Gillie Cochrane, Buster 
Haw, Tom Ryan, Alex Nelson and Andy Laws just to 
name a few, and also to watch the local footy or cricket. 
He was also a really good all round cricketer who played 
“A” grade for Stanhope and represented the KDCA for 
many years.  A real gentleman and one of Stanhope’s all 
time greats who made a real impact on and off the ground. 
 
3 – Bill Buzza – Played with        
Stanhope in the 1920’s and 1930’s 
mainly playing as a centreman and 
centre half      forward. He was a very 
tough player, and a lovely drop kick 
as well as a very strong overhead 
mark.  He kicked many goals for 
Stanhope, and both Essendon and 
North Melbourne tried to get him to 
the VFL but he remained at         
Stanhope. Bill commenced his footy 

RAINFALL 
August rainfall less than 
half average. 
With only 21.8 mls of rain, 
Stanhope   received less 
than half of the average      
rainfall of 43.3 for August. 
The highest August rainfall was in 1958 when 
Stanhope received 136 mls and the lowest was in 
1944 when only 0.8 mls fell. 
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Blake Rosenberg 
Photographer / Photojournalist  

Freelance 

Stanhope  
Monster Garage Sale 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictured are some of the bikes at McEwen Place. 
 
Members of the public at the garage sale enjoyed a 
surprise visit from the Bendigo branch of the       
Ulysses Motor Cycle Club.  A large number of    
beautiful bikes roared into town and parked at     
McEwen Place.  Club members were on their way to 
lunch in Shepparton and called in at Stanhope 
where they enjoyed a rest stop and a look at the 
stalls lining the main street.  Stanhope looked a very 
busy little town for the visitors instead of a normally 
quiet Sunday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictured are Michelle and Kassie from the Stanhope 
Primary School Parent Club who with their helpers 

cooked a marvellous BBQ. 
 

Also in use for the first time at this month’s Monster 
Garage Sale was the BBQ trailer which has been 
purchased and modified thanks to a grant from 
FRRR.  The modifications are still to be completed 
with fridges and a table to be fitted into the trailer, 
but it was great to use as is and quick to set up.  
The BBQ trailer is available for community use by 
contacting Graham on 5857 2760 .  
 

Community Health Nurse 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alice, a Community Health Nurse came to talk to us 
about healthy drinks and how to clean our teeth        
properly. 
 
Alice performed an experiment with yeast, warm water 
and sugar to represent soft drink, germs / bacteria and 
plaque. 
 
We all got a goodie bag with a new toothbrush being the 
highlight.  Afterwards we prepared and ate healthy 
chicken soup for lunch. 
 
Remember to phone 58572297 / 0428760771 or drop 
into the centre to secure your place at    Stanhope       
kindergarten for 2016. 

Men’s Shed  
The men have been busy lately fitting the community 
BBQ trailer with storage boxes, drinks storage and a   
table.  It is great to use now but soon will be even better.   
The BBQ trailer is now available for use by community 
groups $20 per day to cover gas and insurance.  Contact 
Graham on 5857 2760. 
 
The garage sales held at the shed on Monster  Garage Sale 
days have proved popular.  There are lots of items for 
sale, call in on a Monday Wednesday or Friday morning 
for a look. 
 
Exercises for Men are held every Friday morning from 
9am and are a fun way to achieve better strength and bal-
ance.  These are followed by the coffee and bull----
morning.  The Planned Activity Group is having a music 
afternoon at the shed on Sept 7 at 1pm with a popular 
local artist  entertaining.  There is even talk of a skit by 
Men’s Shed members!  All welcome. 
 
Wooden Christmas decorations are currently  being made 
and painted.  We have reindeer, cheery Santas, Christmas 
trees in varying sizes, Santas riding motor bikes; it’s all 
happening at the shed. 
 
The Annual General meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 
30th September at 7pm at the shed.  Please come along 
and hear about the year’s    activities and future plans. 

School News 
Stanhope Primary Annual School Concert  

Monday 7th September 
7pm at Stanhope Hall 

All Welcome 
Friday 4th September children can wear  

Footy Colours to school and in attendance will be: 
AFL’s Greg Liddell Local footy identities  

to launch AFL 9’s.  
All ages can play, no tackling involved. 
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Steven’s Antics 
I am very, very upset. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
I was so upset I decided to stay home and see if I 

could help my mate Max get rid of some fleas. 
 
Yes, I am extremely upset, cos you know why? 
 
Well, on Sunday 16th there was this big opening of 
the new fire station on the  highway and there were 
a lot of important people there as well as a lot of 
locals, many of them are my friends.  I believe 
there were invitations sent out to many, many   
people and what’s upset me is I didn’t get an        
invitation - I am not happy. 
 
You know, I spent a fair bit of time there when 
they were building it - I helped by picking up 
things they had left lying around - keeping the 
place tidy. 
 
I did a flyover on Sunday and saw all those cars 
and people there, I was so upset I almost crashed.  
Anyhow, I can’t understand the CFA, I could be a 
great help to them.  Everyone knows I get around 
this area probably more than anyone, and from my 
vantage point, up nice and high, I could act as a 
fire spotter and tell them when and where a fire 
was.  
 
More importantly, I could act as a spotter of fire 
bugs and dob them into the cops or the brigade.  I 
could save people lots of stress and damage to 
their properties, if only the brigade would give me 
the job - I would do it all for nothing, just a bit of a 
feed now and again, like the fire blokes. 

Lions Club News 
Firstly, let me say how proud of our two contestants 
Jorje and Jasmin who  represented our club at the 
zone final at Tongala. 
 
On the weekend of October 3&4 we have our  annual 

monster auction coming up at the Stanhope recreation reserve 
and we   require as much help as we can get to carry on the work 
we are doing in the community, some listed below. 
 
So clear out your sheds, garages and support this great cause. 
 
Further information contact Phil Serra on 0400572901. Allan 
McGrath 58253542,(mob 0409005388) or any member of the 
lions club. 
 
A list of some of the donations the club has made over the last 
year . 

 
 $ 2100.00 The Brain foundation (Christy's ride )  
 $ 520.00 Kyabram & district Health Service 
 $ 80.00 Lions crime Watch speak appeal 
 $ 300.00 LCIF Vanuatu appeal 
 $ 580.00 Girgarre Primary school 
 $ 500.00 Stanhope primary school. 
 $ 500.00 Merrigum Primary school  
 $ 500.00 Girgarre RSL  
 $ 200.00 Kyabram legacy 
 $ 212.00 Lions biggest BBQ 
 $ 300.00 other donations 

 
We need your support to help our community.  If you wish to 
know any further information about Lions International please 
contact us.  

Exercise Program at 

Men’s Shed 
Stanhope & District Men’s Shed 
have an exercise  program for 
men on a Friday morning at 9am 
to improve strength and        
balance.   For further information just call in on a 
Friday morning or phone  Community Health 
5857 0451. 

MAJOR SPONSOR 

Stanhope Lions Club 

Annual  Monster Auction 

Sunday 4th October, 2015 

 FURNITURE 
 HOUSEHOLD ITEMS 
 SUNDRIES 
 MACHINERY 
 CARS 
 AND MUCH MORE 

 
WHERE: 

STANHOPE RECREATION  
RESERVE 

FREE ADMISSION 
Start:  10.00am 

Number system applies 
BUYERS PREMIUM 

 

22 Birdwood Ave 
Stanhope. Vic 3623     
Tel: (03)  5857 2606        

 Fax: (03) 5757 2438        
Cnr Union & Bradley St        

Kyabram. Vic 3620 
Tel:   (03) 5852 2466 
Fax: (03) 5852 3234 

Contacts: 

AUCTIONEER 
Phil Serra 0400 572901 
Alan McGrath 5825 3542 
Alan Londey 5857 2812 
Rob Hill 5857 2464 
Owen Wallace 5857 2623 

Booking in time for goods 
for sale: 

 
From 8.00am to 4.00pm 

Saturday 3rd October, 2015 
at Stanhope Recreation      

Reserve. 
 

The Stanhope Lions Club reserves 
the right to refuse unsuitable items 

 

NO TELEVISIONS 

Catering:  Light Lunch available 

DONATIONS GRATEFULLY ACCEPTED 

Girgarre Farmers,   
Produce and Craft  
Market:   5854 6283 
every 2nd Sunday  
of the month from  

8.30am — 12.00noon 
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YOUR LOCAL  LIBRARY IS   

LOCATED AT THE STANHOPE   

BUSINESS CENTRE 
Business Centre Hours  

Monday — Friday  - 11.00am — 3.00pm STANHOPE KINDERGARTEN 
ENROLMENTS ARE NOW OPEN!! 

Do you have a child needing  
KINDERGARTEN in 2016? 

4-5 year olds kindergarten program  
 3-4 year olds pre-kinder program 

Applications forms are available from the Stanhope 
Kindergarten 

(Wednesdays, Thursdays & Fridays.) 
For further details please contact the 

 kindergarten on 5857 2297  
or text 0428 760 771. 

Apply now to secure your place for 2016. 
 

Brayden Foley’s adventures  
with his horses 

Otway View William, a miniature Shetland was the first pony to help   
develop a very special young man’s understanding & enjoyment of 
horsemanship, riding and competing.  Brayden acquired a severe brain 
injury at birth which resulted in epilepsy and numerous  intellectual and 
physical difficulties. As a 2.5 yr old colt, Otway View William selected 
Brayden as his new owner even though Brayden was actually at a stud 
to look at an older and much more experienced pony.  While it seemed 
ridiculous matching any 2.5 yr old child with a 2.5 yr old unbroken colt, 
their connection was unmistakable from the first moment they met.  
Brayden was the 1st and only person to ride Billy for many years and 
they were extremely successful in the open show ring winning hundreds 
of ribbons & sashes. At that stage they could not be members of an 
RDA club due to their young age.  Brayden out grew Billy, so we broke 
him to harness. Look out for the ‘Flyin Lion’ at the pony trots.  
 
It came time to finding a bigger riding horse, again Brayden was taken 
to meet experienced horses, however another unlikely match was 
found. As Mum was inspecting Caerleon Peridot a 3 year old Welsh A 
who had never seen a child, Brayden then aged 7.8 climbed up on the gate, shook it like crazy and made 
siren noises. Horses nearby scattered, but Caerleon Peridot trotted straight up to Brayden, stretched out 
his neck and sniffed him in fascination.  Again another unlikely but inseparable bond was formed. Brayden 
was adamant that this was to be his new horse. He broke Peri in doing superman impressions which    
involved extreme noise and lots of flapping of both arms and legs. Peri took everything in his stride without 
blinking an eye and within 3 months they had qualified in open events for the Nationals and Royals.  By 
now Brayden had turned 8 and still needed to be on a lead at competitions as following judge’s directions 
was not possible & we needed to ensure he didn’t ride off into the sunset.  At this stage competing in open 
events became more difficult and political on occasion, though not at APSB events.  Unfortunately one 
such particularly upsetting incident shattered Brayden’s equine spirit and he turned his back on horses 
altogether.  Thankfully after six months an old mate came to the rescue from Rani Park Stud and asked 
Brayden to do him a favour by taking extra special care of Carisma Park Sunlight for 6 months. Brayden 
agreed and got back in the saddle very successfully to the delight of all involved.  RDA comps were the 
next step.  It was with no surprise that Caerleon Peridot and Brayden excelled from the start winning      
numerous sashes at Melbourne Summer Royal. Special Olympic events were next, and again this pair 
continued to wow both spectators and judges.  After 3 events, often  competing against much older riders 
they have never been unplaced with 3 gold medals & 7 silver medals to date.  
 
The next one……. last year Brayden had picked this colts mum a year ago to be his future galloway, a 
magnificent TB X Aussie by Bimberdeen Brigadier (or did she pick him?). Unfortunately she bowed a     
tendon so she was put in foal to Mahogany Park Mr Bauris. Earlier this year her then unhandled colt foal 
just came up and sat on the front of Brayden’s motorbike at 4 months old, in a 30 acre paddock.  He 
wouldn’t move until Brayden gave him a scratch and asked him to, so according to both of these boys 
RalAxeSon By My Side will be Brayden’s galloway of the future. 
 
Brayden’s family would like to thank the many people and judges who haven't glared or tut tutted, but 
rather chose to smile, congratulate, cheer and high five a young man who often sings, yells and yahoos as 
he competes.  

Afternoon of Art 
Well-known artist MURRAY ROSS will hold an  

 Afternoon of Art every  
THIRD THURSDAY  

1pm at Stanhope Senior Citizens Club Rooms.   
Come along and meet Murray and join in  

 the fun.   No cost on day.   
Afternoon tea provided. 
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Stanhope Monster Garage Sale  
Sunday 13th  
September 

 8:30 am Start  

Sausage Sizzle 
All sites undercover 

Parking available 

Sunday normal services at 10 am 
Throughout September and youth and young 
adults as below : 
September 
Friday 4th shine youth & young adults 
Saturday 12th 
10am - 3:30pm 
Guest speaker: Peter Robertson 
Friday 18th Shine youth & young adults 

The Stanhope  
Kindergarten 
Fundraising 

Melbourne Shopping Trip  
Sunday 25th October 

$65 per ticket includes: bus, morning &afternoon tea 
2 course lunch at The Moreland’s Hotel 

Tickets for sale at the Stanhope Bendigo 
Bank Branch 

 Please purchase tickets before the day! 
( for catering purposes) 

Roster for the BBQ at the  
Monster Garage Sale 

September   
Stanhope Kindergarten  

MEN’S SHED ANNUAL  

GENERAL MEETING 
The Stanhope & District Men’s Shed AGM will be 
held on Wednesday 30th September 2015 at 7pm 

at the shed.  All welcome 

Joining CERT will give you some great skills for yourself and your community.  It would look great on your resume and 
provide some great skills for life. 
 
Come along and explore your own reasons for joining the CERT Team at our information night on 21st October 7pm 
CERT Office, Godley Place Stanhope. 
 
 For more information, contact Neville Cowie on 0438 572 314. 

Reasons against joining Reasons for joining 

I’m too busy 
You can give as little or as much time as you’re able to 

I have work and family commitments 
The shifts are flexible to fit in with your life 

It’s not paid work 
There are great investments made in staff, including training and    
support programs & conferences. 

I don’t have the skills to do it 
Full training is provided before you start and ongoing training and 
support is provided too. 

I don’t know anyone 
You’ll get to meet new people and be part of a team 

I can’t stand the sight of blood 
Most CERT jobs are very straight forward and simpler than you 
think 

It sounds scary 
CERT jobs are always attended by two members and are always 
backed up by paramedics.  An expert is also available by phone to 
answer any questions and there are clear protocols to follow 

I couldn’t do it 
You’d be surprised what you can achieve when you challenge       
yourself 

EIGHT GOOD REASONS TO JOIN CERT 
There are many reasons why people do not join the CERT team: 

Site bookings Phone: 58572866  
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WARANGA COMMUNITY HEALTH 
Hume Street (off  Reed Street), Rushworth  

Services Provided 
 

· Well Women’s Clinic 
· Speech Pathology 
· LIFE Program 
· My Health My Life Program 
· Kinesiology 
· Quit  
· Dietitian 

 
Some of  these programs will require a referral from your GP.  

For further enquiries phone 58518020 or 58518021 or  
email michele.hanson@gvhealth.org.au.  

 

J'S OF STANHOPE 

Open For Breakfast Every Morning 
Home-Made Cakes, Slices & Biscuits 

                  Home-Made Pies                          Light Lunches 
                              Coffee                                            Chai Tea 
                              Milk Shakes                                  Thick Shakes 
                              Slushies                                       Soft Serve Ice-Cream 

Monday To Friday 8.30AM-5PM 
Saturday 8AM-2PM    Sunday 8AM-4PM 

13-17 BIRDWOOD AVE STANHOPE   PH 03 58572599 

Great Success with  
Fruit & Veg. 

 Susie McCraw with part of the fruit and vegie 
display at the Stanhope Supermarket. 

 
Dave and Susie McCraw are extremely 
pleased with the acceptance by the       
Stanhope community with their efforts in 
providing fresh fruit and vegies. 
 
Members of the staff together with Dave and 
Susie say the feed back from their customers 
is extremely positive. Although Dave says it 
has certainly kept all of them on their toes with 
the extra work and probably with extra        
customers. 
 
One of the great advantages customers are 
finding that the opening hours suit many more 
locals, especially those who work out of town. 
They can now shop for their fruit and vegies 
any day of the week. 

McCarthy - (Dicketts) 
Erin and Brendan welcomed a son  

Jack Thomas  
on August 6th, all well. 

Grandparents  
Christine and Eric  

are still on cloud nine. 

Gordon – (Trist) 
Belinda and Dale welcomed a son 

Raff Trist Gordon  
little brother for Soul 
Grandson of Colleen  

and Tony Trist 
Great grandson of Phil  

and Marg Trist.  

BIRTHDAYS 
Happy 21st birthday to  

Tom Hepburn 
Happy 18th birthday to  

Shantelle (Molly) Ward 

mailto:michele.hanson@gvhealth.org.au
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* Hydro Bath * Nail Trimming * Grooming * Clipping 
* Dog Scales for your convenience. 

Kind gentle enjoyable care for your dog.    No sedation 
54 Brudenell Street Stanhope Victoria 3623 

Douglas Livestock Services Stanhope 
Stud Stock & Commercial Cattle Carriers 

Hay Cartage 
Mobile:  0429 956 906  -  AH Ph/Fax:  (03) 5857 2525 

 

 

RURAL FENCING 
Munro autodriver with sideshift 

Post ramming 
Fence building and repairs 

Hay cartage—Small and large bales 
26ft tray truck and front end loader 

Luke Diment 0427585449 
Kyabram and surrounding areas 

  

HAIRZONE 
Ladies’ & Men’s  Hairdressing 

8 Birdwood Avenue,  Stanhope 
SPRAY TANNING NOW  

   AVAILABLE 
Fashion Cuts, Colour & Foils 

Perming   ~   Waxing 
Eyelash and Brow Tinting 

Make-up now available   
 Hairstyling for Weddings,  

Debs & Graduations 
Gift Vouchers available all year round 
Phone:  Melinda and Nicole — 5857 2264 

STANHOPE HOTEL-MOTEL 
… New Cook … 

Open Tuesday 4.00pm—late 
Wed. Thurs. Fri. Sat. & Sun 3.00pm—late 

Meals available 
Wednesday Parmi night 

Friday & Saturdays nights 
6.00pm-9.00pm 

Any other time by booking 
HAPPY HOUR 

Friday 4.00pm-5.00pm 
FREE POOL SUNDAYS 

4.00pm-6.00pm with HAPPY HOUR 4.30pm-5.30pm 
We also cater for functions 

Ph:  5857 2293 
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JONES BROTHERS' TREE SERVICE 
Tree Pruning OR Removal 

Mulch for Sale 

60 Foot Tower and  

Chipper Hire 

FREE QUOTES 

TREES:    

 JIM  0438  561 788 

STUMP REMOVAL:    

JOHN  0419 722  643 

(03) 5442 6888 
Level 2, 41 Mundy St, Bendigo 3550 

www.designexperts.com.au 

COWIE’S CONTRACTING 
NEVILLE COWIE 

0438572314 
 

DISC SOD SEEDING 
MULTI-DISCING 

STANHOPE/TATURA/KYABRAM AREAS 

 A great service for readers. 
For people who  are unable to    

 access the Stanhope  Library, Books on Wheels 
is a  great free service. 

 
A volunteer will deliver books of your choice or will  
select books for you.  This free service is provided 
by the Stanhope Business Centre and the Shire of      

Campaspe.  For inquiries phone the Business    
Centre on 5857 2866 between 11.00am and 

3.00pm Monday to Friday. 

YOUR COMMUNITY BANK 

Stanhope 

Post Office 

34 Birdwood Ave.,  
Stanhope 

Stephen and Meaghan Browne  
look forward to serving you! 

Opening Hours 
Monday—Friday  
9.00am—5.00pm 

Phone:  5857 2201 

Rob Armstrong 
 

Ducted heating and Evaporative 
Airconditioning, Solar hot water, 

Sewerage, Hot & cold water 
Natural & L.P Gas 
Roofing & spouting 

Reg. No 24405 
Mobile 0428 579 938 

Phone (03) 58572 295 

http://www.designexperts.com.au
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Vehicles 

A Boards 

Shop Fronts 

Horse Floats 

Digital Printing 

Alphabet Boards 

Property Names 

Safety Signs 

 

S & H  PEARSON’S  

MOBILE  

BUTCHERING  

SERVICE 

 

CALL STEVE 

Phone:   5857 2905 

Mobile:  04124 70059 Will travel 

More Than Skin Deep 

Remedial & Relaxation Massage  

at Stanhope Community Health Centre 

 

$60 for one hour or $35 for half hour 

 

Call Pauline Keegan for appointments  

On 0414 495 311 

It can provide gentle and effective  hands-on relief for: 
* Sports & accident injuries   

* Stress & tension discomfort  
* Musculo-skeletal pain  

* Grounding & rebalancing  
Talk with your experienced  local Therapist at Stanhope 

Graham Wakefield  
 and find out what “it” can do for you 

APPOINTMENTS MON-TUES-THURS 
TEL:  5857 2760 

BOWTECH BOWEN THERAPY 

“What can ‘it’ do for me” 

KELLY CHEONG 

WW & JA CHEONG P/L 

ELECTRICAL  

CONTRACTORS 

STANHOPE 
 

Phone/Fax:    03  58572 353 

Mobile:          0427  507  874 

REG NO:  6383 

STANHOPE  

TRADITIONAL  

BUTCHERS 
19 Birdwood Avenue,  

Stanhope 

~ Open Tuesday to Friday ~ 

Hours 8.30am to 4.30pm   

~ Saturday ~ 

 

 

 

22 Birdwood Ave                     Cnr Union & Bradley St 

Stanhope. Vic 3623                 Kyabram. Vic 3620 

Tel: (03)  5857 2606                Tel:   (03) 5852 2466 

Fax: (03) 5757 2438                 Fax: (03) 5852 3234 

BUILDING & PLUMBING 

SUPPLIES 


